## AGENDA CPCA Board Meeting November 3, 2020 (Via Zoom)

In attendance: Barr Weiner, Isaac Bowers, Hans Miller, Alli Bernstein, Tom Miller, Alice Kelley, Mike Reifer, Susan Shinkman, Sauleh Siddiqui, Jennifer Ward, John Korbel, Jamie Wickett

I. Minutes approval and posting (2-5 mins)

The minutes were approved unanimously

II. Treasurer's report (2-5 mins)

H. Miller reported on member renewals and noted there have been few expenditures, partly due to the pandemic. December 31 is the deadline for membership renewal.

## III. Old Business and Updates

- a. Reversible lanes study: CPCA is seeking more information from DDOT on the impact reversible lanes would have on side streets and thoroughfares such as 34<sup>th</sup> Street, to inform community input and concrete feedback on DDOT proposals.
- b. Slow Streets: Rodman and Idaho Streets east of Wisconsin have been included in the program. Inclusion of Idaho may have been a result of CPCA advocacy in particular as ANC3C did not support its inclusion. CPCA is continuing to engage DDOT on ways to control traffic speed throughout the neighborhood, including through use of appropriate signage reminding drivers to slow down on these streets.
- c. Website updating: Reminder to Committee Chairs to keep information \_current.
- d. Membership efforts: CPCA is taking a variety of actions, including outreach to new residents, coordination with other neighborhood organizations and assistance of contacts in larger apartment buildings, to recruit new members. Membership Committee is investigating costs and other details for a mass mailing. Membership Committee to report back for Board approval of costs before initiating. The board deferred action until the exact cost and size of the mailing could be determined

## IV. Comp Plan

a. The board discussed the survey, which will be shared prior to, and discussed, at the membership meeting on November 5. The board discussed and agreed upon content for proposed comments to share with the membership for feedback prior to finalization and submission to the DC Council.